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2005 Catholic Committee on Scouting Summary

Dear Fr. David Choby,

In opening, I want to thank you for all your support with Catholic Scouting.  It is with your support and the support of all the scout leaders and parents that has made this year a success.  Next, I would like to take this time to inform you of our Diocesan Committee on Scouting accomplishments and challenges during the past year. 

Accomplishments: 

· The “Trail of Churches” program was implemented so scouts can learn more about the parishes in the Dioceses of Nashville.   To complete this program scouts must visit 5 parishes (3 of the churches must be over 100 years old).  Bob Anderson did a wonderful job architecting this new patch activity.

· In October, we had our first ever Teen Retreat for Boy & Girl Scouts.  40 Scouts participated in this retreat which gave them a start on their Religious Emblem program.   During this event we also trained 7 adults to be counselors for the different Religious Emblem programs.  A special thanks goes out to Lynn Huck for organizing this very successful event.
· We continue to have two Award Masses annually (Spring and Fall).   However, the number of award recipients has dropped off a bit and so has the number of youth in scouting.   We hope to turn this around in 2006, by having a Bishops Dinner to help start more scout units.
· The presentation of awards for National Catholic Activities was changed so scouts and adults can be immediately recognized.   Once scouts or adults complete a National Religious program (like the Rosary Patch activity), the awards are sent directly to the scout or scout unit for a presentation by their unit. This allowed our committee to focus more on the Religious Emblem programs.

· 299 awards were presented to scouts during 2005.

· 128 Earned Religious Emblem of Faith

· 171 National Awards (Rosary Patch and Int’l Medallion)
· 5 awards were presented to Adult Scout Leaders during the Spring Award Mass.  The Teen Retreat was our main focus this year and we did not give sufficient time to request additional nominations for the Fall Award Mass.   We hope to get several nominations by the end of this year, and then present the recipients their 2005 award at the Spring 2006 Award Mass.

· Jo Meyer was awarded the highest Girl Scout award, the St. Anne Award, for her many years of support to Catholic Girl Scouting.

· Bob Anderson, Ray Capp, Joe Hill, Randy Wright were awarded the Bronze Pelican Award for their service to Catholic Boy Scouting during the past few years.  
· Late in 2004 we submitted Pack 80 for the National Gold Medallion Award for putting on such a wonderful program for the Catholic youth at St. Henrys.  They won this prestigious award from over several hundred units in Region 5 (covering 5 states).  During the Spring Award Mass we presented to the leaders of Pack 80 this award.

· We continue to expand our communication channels.  This year we reached more households by publicizing events and programs about every other month in parish bulletins and the diocesan newspaper.  Bob Anderson continues to push the envelope in this area as our Communication Director. Our website and email distribution continues to reach scouts and youths all over the Diocese of Nashville and the U.S.  

Challenges:

· Growing the Diocesan Committee Membership.

· Increasing the number of Catholic Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts units.

· Finding ways to become self sufficient, so we can have the funds available to initiate programs and purchase training materials.

As you can see, we have accomplished a lot in 2005.  However, we still have many challenges ahead for 2006.   I am always looking for suggestions on how we can grow our program and make it better, so feel free to provide any feedback.  I am looking forward to meeting with you again at our next Award Mass.    I have attached our Diocesan Committee goals along with our accomplishments and challenges.   I hope that you find this summary informative.

In closing…I would also like to recognize our main committee members who have been instrumental in making Catholic Scouting a success in the Diocese of Nashville (Bob Anderson, Dominick Azzara, Pat Bogard, Harvey Carter, Joe Hill, Lynn Huck, Jo Meyer and John Olynick).   I also want to recognize all the Scout Leaders and parents who we reach through the scouting program and who have embraced Catholic Scouting as a Youth Ministry.   Please join me in congratulating all these fine leaders.

Yours in Christ and Scouting,

Richard S. Lanahan

Richard S. Lanahan

Catholic Committee on Scouting Chairman

Goal: To develop a database and process for maintaining Parish, Scout Leaders, Counselors, Trainers and Committee members contact information. 

Accomplishment: We have validated our database with the list of Catholic Schools and Parishes.  We continue to work with the Boy Scout and Girl Scout organizations through John Olynick and Valerie Nellis who are representatives on our committee.  John Olynick has been very helpful in gathering Scout Leader contact data so we can communicate to a ever changing organization.

Challenge: Our biggest challenge has been getting contact information from the Girl Scouts of America.    Due to the way the GSUSA is structured, it is very difficult to get unit information.  

Goal: Develop and implement a program that will increase scout awareness and involvement in Catholic Scouting Activities and Award Programs.

Accomplishment: Our email distribution and website continues to reach many Catholic Scouters and Leaders in our diocese.   Bob Anderson did a wonderful job again in 2005 as our Communication Director and we were able to communicate to a wider audience through the Boy Scout Jet Trails, Parish Papers and the Catholic Register.   In 2006, we hope to maintain these communication channels.   We also plan to send packets to Schools, Churches and Scout Leaders so the have more information about the Religious programs.  Our Email Distribution list has almost double in 2005 and it appears our effort to communicate to all the units is getting better.

Challenge: Leaders change often.   The contact information that we receive is typically out of date from the BSA.   We also need to get a point person from each unit to actively participate on our committee.   

Goal: Develop a Day Retreat for older scout.

Accomplishment: This year we organized a Teen Retreat for the older Boy and Girl Scouts in our Diocese.    Lynn Huck did a wonderful job taking the lead.  We had 40 scouts and 20 adults participate in this event.  We had 3 goals for the retreat: Provide an activity where the older scouts could have fun and grow in their faith; Start each scout on their next Religious Emblem of Faith program, and to train counselors to help coach these scouts while they work on their Religious Emblem of Faith program.

Challenge: The main challenge that we have is getting adults to step forward to help with the implementation of the retreat.   Lynn did a very good job organizing the individual activities and we were able to pull together many adults to help put on the event.

Goal: Increase the number of Cub Scout Packs, Troops, and Crews by 2, 1, and 1 units respectively. 

Accomplishment: 

	Year
	Packs
	Troops
	Crews
	Youth
	Adults

	2004 (Goals)
	13
	12
	8
	1100
	470

	2004 (Actuals)
	15
	11
	5
	1043
	505


	2005 (Goals)
	15
	12
	6
	1100
	520

	2005 (Actuals)
	17
	9
	5
	967
	 471


Challenge: Our challenge is getting any kind of statistics about Girl Scout Units.  We also need to grow our committee membership so we can have the resources to help start new units.  One goal that we plan to add in 2006 is to have a Bishops Dinner to sell scouting as a youth ministry to the Parish Priests in our Diocese.   We hope to grow 5-7 units from this event next year.

Goal: Increase the number of units represented on our Diocesan Committee by 5 and the number of units that earned their Pope Paul VI Unit award by 2.

Accomplishment: We have 9 active members and about 60 CCOS members who are part of our email channel back to the scout units.   Four units have been nominated for the Pope Paul VI Unit award (Troop 6, Troop 838, Pack 210 and Pack 80).  Pack 80 also received the Gold Medallion Award.   

Challenge: Our challenge is communicating to all the scout units about the unit award programs.    Ultimately, we would like the units to nominate themselves instead of our committee doing the nominating.

Catholic Committee On Scouting

c/o Holy Family Catholic Church

9100 Crockett Road Brentwood TN. 37027

http://www.catholic-church.org/ccos_tn/html/index.htm
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